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Francestown Police Department  
Post Office Box 5 - 15 New Boston Road 

Francestown New Hampshire 03043  
 

603-547-6850 

Police Log 

 
11/24/2019 – 12/14/2019 

 
1.    On 11/24/2019 at 0711 hours, police responded to the Greenfield Road, for a single 

car motor vehicle accident. Driver Emelyne Fournier of Greenfield, driving a silver 

Toyota, had slid off the road into an embankment. There were no injuries. The 

vehicle was towed from the scene. 

2. On 11/25/2019 at 1329 hours, police responded to a residential alarm on Poor Farm 

Road. The residence was found to be secure. 

3. On 11/26/19 at 1115 hours, police responded with the Francestown Animal Control 

Officer, to a residence on Bennington Road, regarding the welfare of a horse. The 

horse was subsequently removed from the property. 

4. On 11/30/2019 at 1232 hours, Francestown Police responded to the area of Campbell 

Hill Road, for a report of loose cows. The animals were returned to the owner. 

5. On 11/30/19 at 1104 hours, Francestown Police met with a resident of Poor Farm 

Road, reporting an attempted phone scam. 

6. On 12/02/19 at 1138 hours, police spoke with a resident of 2
nd

 NH Turnpike (south), 

regarding an attempted phone computer scam. 

7. On 12/02/19 at 1412 hours, police responded to the Greenfield Road area, to assist a 

motorist that had slid off the road due to snow/hazardous driving conditions. 

8. On 12/06/19 at 1130 hours, police responded to a residence on Wilson Hill Road, for 

a damaged mailbox. 

9. On 12/06/2019 at 1355 hours, police responded to the Greenfield Road area for a 

motor vehicle accident. The driver, Shabani Asmani, operating a Honda Odyssey, had 

slid off the road due to hazardous snow conditions, and down an embankment. The 

driver was not injured, and the vehicle towed from the scene. 

10. On 12/12/2019 at 1346, Francestown Police investigated a report of suspicious 

subjects standing in front of a driveway on Dennison Pond Road. Upon arrival, the 

subjects had left. The residence was checked and found to be secure. 

11. On 12/14/2019 at 1122 hours, police responded to a residence on Lull Road in Weare, 

NH, to assist a Weare Police Officer in the service of a Domestic Violence 

Restraining Order.  
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Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Chief Michael Dowd 


